CITY OF HAINES

P.O. BOX 208

HAINES, OR

(541) 856-3366

CITY POLICY FOR

SNOW PLOWING AND EMERGENCY RESPONSE

1. If we experience a snowfall of 4 inches or more, the City will plow on non-regularly scheduled workdays.

2. The City is not responsible to clean out private driveways.

3. The City is not responsible to plow State Highways or County Roads.

4. The City does not have the resources to sand.

5. The City will normally plow at night, except in extreme situations.

6. School bus routes and collectors are priority streets to be plowed first.

7. Drifting snow can cause a need for non-regularly scheduled workday plowing if it creates a danger

8. The City will, when possible, widen out/clean up the next regular workday after a snowfall if it has not snowed again.

RESIDENT POLICY FOR SNOW REMOVAL

WITHIN PUBLIC RIGHT-OF-WAY

Snow on private property is not to be moved onto the City streets. If this occurs and creates a road hazard to the traveling public, the person completing the action could be liable in the event of an accident that results in injury or property damage.

· Do not accumulate or pile snow on or around the water meters.

It may inhibit us from stopping a water leak or thawing a meter.

· Do not move your snow onto your neighbor’s property or into alleys.

· Snow removal must not inhibit access to public utilities,

i.e. phone pedestals, power meters, sewer manholes, and sidewalks.  

During extreme cold weather conditions it is advisable to leave cold water running a trickle to help keep pipes from freezing.
